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Ladies & Gentlemen,

We appreciate the opportunity to comment on the Department of Labor’s proposed regulations
relating to reporting requirements for multiple employer welfare arrangements (“MEWAs”). We
represent MEWAs currently operating in lowa. On behalf of these MEWAs we ask that the
Department consider revising the proposed rules to eliminate the requirement that MEWAs
submit a new M-1 within 30 days of a material change to the M-1 on file. As an initial matter, we
believe the material change filing requirement is unnecessary given that MEWAs annually submit
the Form M-1 and can report any changes on the next year’s filing. In addition, given the
additional information requested on the proposed Form M-1, we believe it would be unduly
burdensome to require MEWAs to file a new M-1 within 30 days of a material change. A “material
change” is defined by the M-1 as any information reported on the M-1 in response to custodial and
financial information located in Part Il. The proposed Form M-1 expands the information currently
being reported in Part Il to include agents/promoters, financial institutions, and individual trustees
and officers. In addition, that section requests the total number of participants covered by the
MEWA. Because the individual agents marketing a plan may change relatively frequently and the
number of participants can change day to day, we believe it would be overly burdensome and
unrealistic to require MEWAs to submit a new M-1 form each time the number of participants
change or individuals marketing the plan leave employment. In the alternative, we suggest the
proposed Form M-1 allow MEWAs to list an entity as the marketer/promoter of the plan rather
than having to list each specific individual employed by that entity and revise number 19 to request
the total number of participants covered by the entity on the last day of the plan year for which
the M-1 is submitted rather than the total number of participants covered. We also wish to point
out that many MEWAs hold plan assets in multiple financial institutions. To reduce the burden on
MEWAs, we suggest the proposed form M-1 be revised to either establish a dollar threshold or in
the alternative to modify the electronic filing system to allow filers to submit an attachment in
response to 7a.

Thank you for the opportunity to comment and your consideration.
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contain confidential and privileged information. Any unauthorized review, use,
disclosure or distribution is prohibited. If you are not the intended recipient, please
contact the sender by reply E-mail and destroy all copies of the original message.
To ensure compliance with requirements imposed by the IRS in Circular 230, we
inform you that, unless we expressly state otherwise in this communication
(including any attachments), any tax advice contained in this communication is not
intended or written to be used, and cannot be used, for the purpose of (i) avoiding
penalties under the Internal Revenue Code or (ii) promoting, marketing, or
recommending to another party any transaction or other matter addressed herein.



